
  

Thank you for Volunteering:  

Many thanks to the follow-

ing volunteers that have 

helped collate the newslet-

ter since Iõve become edi-

tor: Diane Fraiter, Selena 

Calderon, Cristian 

Calderon, Jasmeen 

Calderon, Liana Pike, Pam-

ela Russo, Marisol 

Melendez, Chelsea Ber-

tocki, Luke Piegari, Maria 

Piegari 

Thank you your help has 

been greatly appreciated.   

If interested in volunteering 

email Elizabeth @  

Spragueourtownewsletter 
@gmail.com 

 

The newsletter will be col-

lated during the last week-

end of every month at the 

Town Hall. Contact Elizabeth 

for details. 

 

 

 

OUR TOWN  
SERVING THE VILLAGES OF BALTIC, HANOVER, AND VERSAILLES 

IN THE BEAUTIFUL SHETUCKET RIVER VALLEY 

Information & News for October 2013  

Versailles United Methodist  
Church Breakfast  

Join us for breakfast! 
 

October 5th from 6:30-10am 
$6 per person 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Pancakes ~ Eggs ~ Sausage  
Home Fries ~ Coffee, Tea & Juice 

1st   Saturday of every month! 
 

 

 

 

 

 

The Town of Sprague will provide a free shuttle between 

River Park and Scotland Dam. 

 

Water release is scheduled for 10:00 am on days of the 

event.  Participants 

 

can put in any time between 10:00 and 12:00.  You can 

ride the river as many times as water level allows.  The 

ride is 4 miles long and takes approximately 2 hours. 

 

October 12th  

October 18th (this is a night ride down the river) 

      

Since Ride the Shetucket is weather sensitive even, 

check the Town website on the Thursday prior to the 

event for any cancellation postings. 

Paddlers need to have PFDõs and a distress whistle.  

www.ctsprague.org 

TOWN OF SPRAGUE 
REGISTRARS SESSION 

 
The Registrars of the Town 

of Sprague will hold a Reg-

istrars session on Tuesday,  
October 1, 2013 from 9:00 

am to 10:00 am in the 

Town Clerkõs Office, 1 Main 

Street, Baltic, CT.   

 
This session will be to re-

vise, correct and complete 

the preliminary registry list. 

 

Kathleen Z. Boushee 

Barbara Richardson Crouch 

Registrar of Voters 

http://www.ctsprague.org/
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 Thanks to all of you for coming to the 3rd annual Friends of the Sprague Public Library Wine and Cheese. 

This event just gets better each year! 

  

 We, unfortunately, continue to mow roadsides because our roadside mower has been in the shop for more 

than 5 weeks this summer. I apologize for the inconvenience. As of this date all sweeping of our chip sealed roads 

plus regular yearly maintenance has been completed. 

 

The contest for Little Miss and Little Master Sprague will be October 4th at the River Park right before the 

last of the season outside movie. Remember to save the date for the 3VFF to be held on October 5th at the Babe 

Blanchette fields. 

 

We are also having our first Ride the Shetucket by moonlight event. It will be on October 18th, come join in 

the fun! For questions contact Don Boushee 860-822-9808. 

 

We are planning to replace the roof on the combination concession stand/ announcer booth located in the 

Little League section of the recreation fields. This should be done during the month of October. The exact date will 

be on the Townõs website volunteers are always welcome. 

 

As always thanks for all you do! 

 

Cathy Osten 

First Selectman 

From the Desk of the First Selectman 

  The Town of Sprague in conjunction with First Light Power 

Resources will resume the wildly popular Ride the Shetucket events for 

2013. 

 Once monthly during the warm weather season a scheduled water 

release from Scotland Dam will take place allowing a water level high 

enough to paddle or tube from below Scotland Dam to River Park in Baltic. 

  The Town of Sprague will provide a free shuttle from River 

Park and the Scotland Dam. 

 Water release is scheduled for approximately 10:00 am on the 

days of the event. Participants can put in any time between 10:00 and 

12:00.  You can ride the river as many times as water level allows.  The ride 

is 4 miles long and takes approximately 1-2 hours depending on water vol-

ume. 

Dates for 2013:   October 12th and our night ride October 18th 

 Since Ride the Shetucket is weather sensitive even, check the 

Town website on the Thursday prior to the event for any cancellation post-

ings. 

 Paddlers need to have PFDõs and a distress whistle.  

www.ctsprague.org 

  

 Additionally, this year, a full moon night paddle is scheduled for 

October 18th as part of the Last Green Valley Walktober series. Please con-

sult the LGV Brochure and the Sprague website for details as they become 

available. 

SEE YOU THERE 

Ride the Shetucket River 

 

 
FREE DUMP DAY  

 
SATURDAY 

OCTOBER 19TH, 2013 
 

ALL ACCEPTED ITEMS 
WILL BE ALLOWED FREE 

OF CHARGE 
 

REGULAR HOURS WILL 
BE  

FOLLOWED 

http://www.ctsprague.org/
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Sprague Democratic Town Committee Update  
At our September meeting, the DTC met and discussed the upcoming monthôs events and planned for the municipal elec-
tion cycle. 

 

We have endorsed candidates in all races for the November elections. They are as follows: 

 

Cathy Osten  First Selectman 

Denise Dembinski  Second Selectman 

Jen Synnett  Town Clerk  

JoAnn Lynch  Town Treasurer 

Mary Chartier  Town Tax Collector 

Gerry Lachance  Board of Finance 

Ellen Frost  Board of Finance 

Janet Piezzo  Board of Education 

Terri Woronecki  Board of Education 

Linda Stefon  Board of Education 

Alan Ouellette  Board of Assessment Appeals 

David Held  Planning & Zoning 

Paul Piezzo  Planning & Zoning 

Gerald Stefon  Planning & Zoning 

Arthur Spielman, Jr. P lanning & Zoning 

 

We are excited about our slate of  candidates, some incumbents, some 
new; they are representative of  our Town. They are democrats, republi-
cans and unaffiliated voters. They care deeply about our Town and are 
willingly to give of  their time and expertise. We thank them for stand-
ing up and running for public office. 
The Sprague DTC encourages residents to register to vote.  Registered democrats interested in serving on Town boards 
or joining the DTC should contact me or DTC secretary Claire Glaude at 860-822-9111. 

 

Please visit the Sprague DTC website @ SpragueDemocrats.org for updated information. 

Catherine Osten  

TOWN OF SPRAGUE 

ADMISSION OF ELECTORS 

The Registrars of Voters will hold a limited reg-

istration session on Monday, November 4, 

2013 from 9:00am to 5:00pm in the Town 

Clerkõs Office, 1 Main Street, Baltic, CT to ac-

cept applications from those residents who 

have turned 18, became a US citizen or 

moved into Sprague after the October 29th 

registration deadline.  
Barbara Richardson Crouch 

Kathleen Z. Boushee 

REGISTRATON SESSION 

The Registrars of Voters will be in on Tuesday, October 29, 2013 

from 9:00 am to 8:00pm in Town Hall to accept applications 

from those residents who wish to become voters. The October 

29th session will be the last regular session for registration in 

person for the November elections.  Voters moving into town or 

turning 18 may register until 5:00pm on Monday, November 4, 

2013. 

Kathleen Z. Boushee 

Barbara Richardson Crouch 

Registrar of Voters 
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Spragueôs Fall Cleanup on Saturday, October 19th Celebrate  Fall with fellow town 

members by ADOPTING-A-ROAD for trash cleanup and planting bulbs.  Meet at the Grist Mill at 10 am to pick up trash bags 

and flower bulbs.  A token gift will be available for participants.  

 

Also, the Town of Sprague is offering a ñFREE DUMP DAYò on October 19th at our Transfer Station from 8 am ï 4 pm.  

Bring your ID showing Sprague residency to the Transfer Station on this day.  Blue Bag usage will be waived for the day, 

please remember to recycle as that is an important part of our transfer station system.  
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SAINTS LAWN  

CARE  

 

 

 

 

Mowing, Yard Work,  

Brush Cutting, 

Spring and Fall Clean Ups 

 

Mike St. Germain 

280 High Street, P.O. Box 

532 

Baltic, CT 06330 

 

Phone: 860-213-1629 

Email: michaelger-

main@sbcglobal.net 

New Restaurant in Town!! 

The Town of Sprague welcomes the new restaurant opening in the former 

Fred's News building. Dimitri's Pizza is a welcome addition to the Town, 

stop by and say HI! We continue to encourage everyone to buy local and 

support all the wonderful food made here and remind you to stop at 

Sharkey's Pizza, The Stonehouse Café and TJ's Café. These are our good 

neighbor's and we thank them all for supporting and feeding us!  

 

 

Our Town  

Business Page:  

mailto:michaelgermain@sbcglobal.net
mailto:michaelgermain@sbcglobal.net
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Boy Scout Troop 19  
 

Troop 19 has been busy over the past few months!  You've probably noticed the new stage and landscaping at 
the River Park.  A wonderful addition to the town, the stage is the Eagle Scout project of Austin Deschamps, 
Jr.  He planned the project, raised the funds, worked with the town, and finally recruited the volunteers neces-
sary to build the stage and do the landscaping.  Congratulations, Austin! 
 
Our other Scouts have been busy, too.  Several have earned their Tenderfoot rank, while some of the older 
boys have advanced to Second Class.  And First Class and Life ranks were earned by one Scout each!   We 
had 17 boys attend summer camp.  Many of the boys learned about wilderness survival, too, camping here in 
town in shelters they built only out of materials that can be found in the woods.  We have many outdoor activi-
ties planned this fall, including a Chili Cook-Off campout with other local troops and a short backpacking trip. 
 
We'd like to remind everyone that Scouting for Food is coming up at the end of October.  We'll drop off plastic 
bags to every house in Sprague on the morning of Saturday, October 26.  Please put as many non-perishable 
food items in them as you can spare and leave them by the curb in front of your house before 9am the follow-
ing Saturday, November 2.  Through the generosity of the citizens of Sprague, we collect hundreds of pounds 
of food every year, and it all stays in Sprague to help the neediest members of our community. 
 
Another upcoming event is the Friends of Troop 19 Auction, which will take place on November 23 at the Baltic 
Firehouse.  There will be dozens of items to bid on, and refreshments will be available.  You can also look for 
our Scouts selling popcorn.  It's another great way to support Scouting.  If you would like to support the troop, 
find a Scout or contact me and I'll have a one get in touch! 
 
Finally, if your son is between the ages of 11 and 18 and enjoys camping, hiking, and learning outdoor skills as 
well as helping his community, or just loves having a lot of fun, then Troop 19 is for him!  Consider visiting a 
meeting to learn more.  We meet at camp Deslandes nearly every Tuesday from 6:30 to 9:00.  You can also 
contact me at sworonecki@gmail.com for more information. 

American Legion Post 85 in Baltic, CT is trying to raise funds in order to improve our cur-

rent Veterans Memorial in the center of town.   On July 27, 2013 we had a òPoker Runó as 
a fund raiser and I would like to thank all those involved with this event.   They are as fol-

low:   Sprague Rod & Gun Club; which includes Erv Doubleday, the club President; the 
parking lot crew (orange shirts); Poker Run registration & verification people; bartenders; 
kitchen staff and clean -up crew.   Letõs not forget Budweiser, Baltic American Legion Post 

85, Brooklyn AM Vets, Montville American Legion, Norwich VFW, Plainfield VFW and Willi-
mantic VFW.   Also involved were the Whiskey River Band and Paul and the Pineap-
ples.   Several donations came from people like the New London County Coalition of Clubs, 

AMGRAPH Packing, Inc., Brew Grave Crew, All Seasons Heating & Air Conditioning, 
Hammond Law Firm, Stone House, LLC., Guillot Funeral Home, Mark Thompson, Shan-

non Jams and Triniõs Treasures plus all the other venders that were at the event.  Special 
thanks needs to go to all the riders who participated in this event.   Letõs not forget our vet-

erans who served and fought for this country; past, present and future.   Thank you all.  

  

Donald Bastien  

Commander  

American Legion Post 85  

 

American Legion Post 85, Baltic  

mailto:sworonecki@gmail.com

